國立台東高級中學 101 學年度第一學期 第二次段考	a restaurant whichyour local food and culture.
科目: 英文 適用班級:203, 204, 207, 208	(A) leaps (B) suits (C) presents (D) extends
☑ 畫卡 ☑ 手寫答案卷	
第一部分:選擇題	Answers: 1-5: A, C, B, D, B 6-10: D, A, C,A, C
I.字彙選擇 10%(請根據語意,選出最適當的答案,每題 1 分)	
1. The traveler a problem when he lost his passport and credit cards. He	II. 片語選塡 14% (請根據文意,選出適當的片語,每題 2分)
would not be able to take a trip to Paris as scheduled.	(A) live out (B) take place (C) lay behind (D) at risk of (E) by virtue of
(A) encountered (B) explored (C) fancied (D) devoted	(AB) at ease (AC) at a time
2. Some schools place great on making sure that students get good grades	11. We don't know what Lisa's decision to file for divorce and leave her
instead of helping them develop good character.	husband forever.
(A) fortune (B) category (C) emphasis (D) advice	12. The speech contest will tomorrow. All the contestants are busy preparing
3. It's for us to watch the interesting cat episodes without smiling.	and practicing for it now.
(A) smooth (B) impossible (C) extended (D) suitable	13. The singer was in front of the audience. Her performance was so great
4. The fast food restaurant has great for kids because it often offers toys	that she got a standing ovation.
with meals. No wonder children love to go there.	14. After she quit her job, Joy decided to her life in the beautiful and quiet
(A) impression (B) quarrel (C)symptom (D) appeal	countryside.
5. When her mom was cooking in the kitchen, Andy smelt a smell from the	15. The president stepped down his sex scandal. He disappointed his
kitchen, and she could feel her mouth water.	supporters.
(A) tender (B) mouthwatering (C) picky (D) scientific	16. The brave fireman rushed into the burning building and saved three children
6. Jimmy was shocked when he saw Lucy reading a magazine to check out her star sign	his life.
To Jimmy, all that stuff was just a(n) of superstition.	17. Because she was in a hurry, she took the steps two
(A) nonsense (B) opposite (C) dozen (D) bunch	Answers: C, B, AB, A, E, D, AC
7. People in India always add <u>spice (香料)</u> to food to make it more	
(A) flavorful (B) furious (C) humorous (D) extended	III. 文意選塡 10% (<u>請根據文意,選出適當的答案,請忽略大小寫。每題 1分</u>)
8 need much attention because they can't take care of themselves. When	(A) ditch (B) what's more (C)as long as (D) despite (E) compared
they feel hungry, all they can do is cry to remind us to feed them.	(AB) irritated (AC) makeup (AD) come in (AE) apply (BC) fog up
(A) Emperors (B) Nobles (C) Infants (D) Capitals	Many people with poor eyesight have to wear glasses. However, they find it more
9. In of action, <i>Mission Impossible</i> is one of the most exciting movies of the year.	convenient to wear contact lenses <u>18</u> some drawbacks. For example, they can
(A) terms (B) category (C) journey (D) impression	use contacts while exercising. <u>19</u> , they can drink hot soup without worrying that
10. When treating a foreign customer to a meal at a restaurant, you might as well choose	their contact lenses will 20

There are two kinds of contacts: hard and soft. Hard contacts are difficult to 21. They can be hard to put in and take out. They are quite uncomfortable if 22 with soft contacts. That's why most people prefer soft contacts which 23 two varieties: extended and disposable. Extended lenses are meant to be used for months 24 wearers clean them regularly. Disposables, on the other hand, can only be used for a day, a week, or even a month at most.

However, contact lenses are not perfect. They can make a person's eyes dry. A wearer's eyes can also become <u>25</u> through the use of everyday products, such as <u>26</u> or hairspray, which can get under contact lenses. The most important thing about contacts is to make sure they are right for you before you <u>27</u> them over glasses.

Answers: D, B, BC, AE, E, AD, C, AB, AC, A

Ⅳ. 克漏字 20% (請根據文意,選出適當的答案,每題1分)

The animation *Farewell*, created by Chu-Lin Hus, describes <u>28</u> last polar bear on Earth saying farewell on a melting iceberg before it drowns. Over the past few years, the number of polar bears <u>29</u> been in decline not only because they have been over-hunted by humans and badly affected by air and water pollution, but also because they <u>30</u> now <u>30</u> by global warming. Because of global warming, <u>31</u> Arctic ice is melting away, and Polar bears have fewer places to inhabit and less food to eat.

32 that they could disappear within decades.

If compared with other natural disasters, global warming influences our planet 33 a rather gradual pace. Regardless of its slowness, it still destroys the Earth. How does global warming happen anyway? It is caused by the burning of fossil fuels. The carbon dioxide 34 from vehicles and factories traps the sun's heat in the atmosphere and 35 it 35 escaping into space, thus warming the Earth. 36 the planet getting warmer, tons of ice surrounding the North Pole and the South Pole has begun to melt, 37 in worldwide sea levels rising. Small islands and low coastal areas could soon be underwater, and many people may have nowhere to live by the end of the

21th century. So, it's time that we joined hands and took action to stop global warming;

otherwise, it will soon be our turn to say goodbye to the Earth.

- 28. (A) the most (B) the very (C) the true (D) the exact
- 29. (A) have (B) is (C) has (D) are
- 30. (A) have; threatened (B) are; threatening
 - (C) have; been threatened (D) are; being threatened
- 31. (A) a large number of (B) a lot
 - (C) a large sum of (D) a large amount of
- 32. (A) Such fast they are dying (B) So fast they are dying
 - (C) Such speed are they dying (D) So fast are they dying
- 33. (A) at (B) in (C) for (D) with
- 34. (A) which discharged (B) discharged (C) that discharged (D) discharging
- 35. (A) prevents; not (B) keeps; not (C) stop; from (D) keeps; from
- 36. (A) With (B) As (C) Because (D) Since
- 37. (A) it results (B) which resulting (C) resulting (D) resulted

Answers: B, C, D, D, D, A, B, D, A, C

Nowadays, many people spend so much time <u>38</u> Internet-related activities on their computers that they have become "netizens." Netizens are active members of online communities who sometimes have a hard time <u>39</u> away from their computers once they enter the virtual world.

Some netizens have gone too far in using the Internet to check and judge other people's behavior. 40, some netizens were angry when they saw an online video of a South college student who did not clean up after her dog. They asked that she 41. Using human flesh search engine, they tracked her down and even revealed her personal information online. 42 for the inappropriate behavior, the student ended up 43 of college.

The Internet is a powerful system for sharing information. <u>44</u>, some netizens violate other Internet user's privacy when trying to discover the truth or seek their own justice. They may even become a violet, angry cybermob, <u>45</u> advantage of their freedom of speech to pursue their own justice. These are <u>46</u> we should avoid doing,

so that we can enjoy the unlimited convenience human flesh engines provide. Just keep in mind that these "engines" run to connect people 47 separate them.

- 38. (A) involving in (B) engaging in (C) engaged in (D) involved in
- 39. (A) to walk (B) having walked (C) walked (D) walking
- 40. (A) For example (B) On the other hand (C) However (D) Worst of all
- 41. (A) apologize (B) apologizing (C) be apologized (D) be apologizing
- 42. (A) The student widely criticized (B) Criticizing
 - (C) Because she criticized (D) Criticized
- 43. (A) dropped out (B) leaving (C) suspended (D) dropping out
- 44. (A) Therefore (B) However (C) Better yet (D) After all
- 45. (A) making (B) they take (C) taking (D) had
- 46. (A) that (B) what (C) which (D) why
- 47. (A) instead of (B) far from (C) with a view to (D) rather than

Answers: B, D, A, A, D, D, B, C, B, D

V. Reading Comprehension 8% (每題 1分)

After school, you go home and log in to Myspace. You post some of your pictures and mention the school you go to. It seems innocent enough, but now everyone in the world can find out what you look like and how to find you. You never know who is looking at your social networking page. Remember these safety tips the next time you log in to a social networking site, such as Myspace or Facebook.

Posting things like your real name, address, and telephone number will allow strangers to figure out who you are and how to find you. In serious cases, people can use your information to get credit cards, make a purchase, and even <u>scam</u> others in your name. Since it is difficult to control who can access the information, it is best not to post it at all.

Also, in most cases, you should avoid posting pictures of yourself. If anyone can access your photos, it is a simple task for them to copy them and use them in offensive ways.

Needless to say, Myspace, Facebook, and other social networking sites all offer different ways to protect your privacy. You can choose who can look at your profile. It can be open to everyone or just a select group of friends. To avoid meeting people who have bad intentions, try limiting your profile as much as possible.

There is nothing wrong with making new friends online as long as you are careful. Many people online lie about who they are, so don't be too quick to trust someone, even if they seem nice. Be especially suspicious if anyone asks to meet you in person. It is best to simply refuse to meet since there is no way of knowing whether that person is honest or not.

Last but not least, trust your gut. If someone is making you feel uncomfortable online, never just laugh it off. Consider telling someone like the site's administrator about it and cut off contact with that person. On the Internet, it is always better to be safe than sorry.

- 48. What does the writer advise us **NOT** to do in the passage?
- (A) Making friends over the Internet.
- (B) Meeting Internet friends face to face.
- (C) Using social networking sites.
- (D) Establishing a personal profile online.
- 49. The word "scam" in paragraph 2 is closest in meaning to ______.
- (A) cheat (B) detect (C) inspire (D) suspect
- 50. What does the writer suggest in this passage?
- (A) Myspace is a more popular site than Facebook.
- (B) It's alright to show basic personal information online.
- (C) There are no criminals on social networking sites.
- (D) Go with your instincts when making friends online.
- 51. Which of the following <u>proverbs</u> (諺語)best summarizes the passage?
- (A) Health is better than wealth.
- (B) Once bitten, twice shy.
- (C) Advice most needed is least heeded.
- (D) Prevention is better than cure.

Answers: B, A, D, D

On September 5, 1945, a group of American military planes flew over the Caribbean Sea on a training mission called Flight 19. It was a bright, sunny day, and everything seemed normal as usual. But later, the planes disappeared and the pilots on the mission were never seen again.

Flight 19 took place in an area known as the Bermuda Triangle. For over 100 years, tales have been told of ships and planes disappearing without a trace in the region. Why does it keep happening in this particular patch of ocean? Some say it's the work of aliens. Others say it is simply a coincidence. But now, we may have the real answer.

Two Australian research scientists say they have solved the mystery of the Bermuda Triangle once and for all. According to them, the sea floor in the Bermuda Triangle is rich in natural gas reserves. This gas escapes from the sea floor, and rises, expanding as it makes its way up in the form of a bubble. This is where ships and planes may run into trouble.

The scientists ran tests in a lab using a large water tank and ship models. They found that when a gas bubble breaks the surface of the water, it can be strong enough to sink a ship passing over it.

So that could explain how the ships go down. But what about the planes? The gas will continue to rise and expand after leaving the water. If a plane enters that gas cloud, it could cause the plane to lose its life and crash into the ocean. This theory isn't without critics, but it could explain one of the world's greatest mysteries.

- 52. What is the passage mainly about?
- (A) The mysterious disappearance of Flight 19 planes.
- (B) A new explanation for the mystery of the Bermuda Triangle.
- (C) Natural resources discovered in the Bermuda Triangle.
- (D) Scientific efforts to explore the Bermuda Triangle.
- 53. What do we know about Flight 19?
- (A) It was supposed to be a routine mission.

- (B) Nineteen planes took part in the mission.
- (C) It took place more than a century ago.
- (D) Only one pilot survived the mission.
- 54. According to the two Australian scientists, what might have caused the disappearances in the Bermuda Triangle?
- (A) Unpredicted weather.
- (B) Swift and strong ocean currents.
- (C) Natural gas from the bottom of the sea.
- (D) The region's strange magnetic fields.
- 55. According to passage, which statement is TRUE?
- (A) So far, more than 100 vessels have disappeared in the Bermuda Triangle.
- (B) Some believe aliens are to blame for the Bermuda Triangle disappearances.
- (C) The Australian scientists' theory has gained widespread support from fellow scientists.
- (D) The Bermuda Triangle is rich in many different types of natural resources.

Answers: B, A, C, B

第二部分手寫題 38%

I.拼字 12% (請根據文意, 拼出正確的單字, 每題 1分)

- There isn't s t food for 20 people; I need to get more pizzas and hamburgers.
 The farmer used natural f r to keep the soil rich so that he could have a good harvest the next year.
 Use a piece of cloth to a b the water on the floor. After the floor dries, you can begin to dance on it.
 To stop global warming, we should r e waste by choosing reusable products instead of disposables.
 Can you give me a d e answer, "yes" or "no"? Only when I know your plans
- can I decide what I should do. So please put your cards on the table.
- 6. In my o_____n, the movie, City of Bones, is a romance movie rather than a fantasy

movie. I just wonder if Clary and Jace would end up together in spite of all the
difficulties and challenges.
7. The government made an i y about the air crash, trying to find out who was
responsible for it.
8. By the time the firemen pulled the man out of the burning apartment, he had been
badly burned, so i n was difficult to make. No one knew who the man was.
9. We must learn to show cn for those who are not as lucky as we are, such as
the poor or the disabled.
10. The woman cried and asked the killer to se her children.
11. The building is in such a bad cn that it will fall down any minute.
12. The man treated his wife cly; he kicked her in the stomach and chained her to
a fire hydrant.
Answers: 1. sufficient 2. fertilizer 3. abosorb 4. reduce 5. definite 6. opinion
7.inquiry 8. identification 9. compassion 10. spare 11. condition 12. cruelly
7.inquiry 8. identification 9. compassion 10. spare 11. condition 12. cruelly
II. 改寫句子 8%
II. 改寫句子 8% 1. Although she is a girl, she acts like a boy. (請用名詞開頭改寫此句)
II. 改寫句子 8% 1. Although she is a girl, she acts like a boy. (請用名詞開頭改寫此句) 2. It was hard for Frank to make his teacher believe that he hadn't cheated on the exam.
II. 改寫句子 8% 1. Although she is a girl, she acts like a boy. (請用名詞開頭改寫此句)
II. 改寫句子 8% 1. Although she is a girl, she acts like a boy. (請用名詞開頭改寫此句) 2. It was hard for Frank to make his teacher believe that he hadn't cheated on the exam. (請用 have difficulty 改寫此句)
II. 改寫句子 8% 1. Although she is a girl, she acts like a boy. (請用名詞開頭改寫此句) 2. It was hard for Frank to make his teacher believe that he hadn't cheated on the exam. (請用 have difficulty 改寫此句) 3. Mr. Gail need not care too much about the price when he wants to buy something.
II. 改寫句子 8% 1. Although she is a girl, she acts like a boy. (請用名詞開頭改寫此句) 2. It was hard for Frank to make his teacher believe that he hadn't cheated on the exam. (請用 have difficulty 改寫此句)
II. 改寫句子 8% 1. Although she is a girl, she acts like a boy. (請用名詞開頭改寫此句) 2. It was hard for Frank to make his teacher believe that he hadn't cheated on the exam. (請用 have difficulty 改寫此句) 3. Mr. Gail need not care too much about the price when he wants to buy something. (請將 need 改爲動詞用法)
II. 改寫句子 8% 1. Although she is a girl, she acts like a boy. (請用名詞開頭改寫此句) 2. It was hard for Frank to make his teacher believe that he hadn't cheated on the exam. (請用 have difficulty 改寫此句) 3. Mr. Gail need not care too much about the price when he wants to buy something. (請將 need 改爲動詞用法) 4. Jane was the first girl that wrote me a love letter in college.
II. 改寫句子 8% 1. Although she is a girl, she acts like a boy. (請用名詞開頭改寫此句) 2. It was hard for Frank to make his teacher believe that he hadn't cheated on the exam. (請用 have difficulty 改寫此句) 3. Mr. Gail need not care too much about the price when he wants to buy something. (請將 need 改爲動詞用法)
II. 改寫句子 8% 1. Although she is a girl, she acts like a boy. (請用名詞開頭改寫此句) 2. It was hard for Frank to make his teacher believe that he hadn't cheated on the exam. (請用 have difficulty 改寫此句) 3. Mr. Gail need not care too much about the price when he wants to buy something. (請將 need 改爲動詞用法) 4. Jane was the first girl that wrote me a love letter in college.

III.Consecutive Translation 連貫式翻譯 18% (每題 3 分)

注意:請依照提示句型造句

Lemuel Gulliver is traveling the world by working as a doctor on a boat. However, one voyage, his ship runs into some rocks and sinks. (1) 他隔天在一個海難醒來,但他很難移動(請用have problems...造句)。 He has been tied down by hundreds of tiny men. (2) 對小人而言,Gulliver 是第一個來到他們國家的巨人。 They are afraid of Gulliver, but Gulliver becomes friends with them after a while.

(3) 那些小人是如此友善以至於Gulliver 決定留在那。(請用So...開頭造句) However, the tiny men are in a war. (4) 那國王命令Gulliver使用他的力量來幫助他們贏得戰爭。 Gulliver doesn't want to get involved, so he leaves. Then he finds an island full of giants, which makes him a small one. (5) 雖然那些巨人看起來很可怕,他們很照顧 Gulliver。(請用Adj. 開頭) Then a large eagle grabs little Gulliver and drops him in the ocean. He ends up in a new land with talking horses. Luckily, his next stop is at his home in England. (6) 他不再需要害怕他會處於危險了。 He has returned home safe and sound.

Answers: 1. He wakes up on a beach the next day, but he has problems moving.

- 2. To the tiny men, Gulliver is the first giant to come to their country.
- = To the tiny men, Gulliver is the first giant that comes to their country.
- 3. So friendly are those tiny men that Gulliver decides to stay there.
- 4. The king / emperor demands / orders that Gulliver use his power / strength to help them win the war.
- 5. Terrible / Horrible / Scary as the giants look / appear, they take good care of Gulliver.
- 6. He need not be afraid that he would be in danger anymore.
- = He doesn't need to be afraid that he would be in danger anymore.